Dear ﬁ P-I* 3

Ymmihm“mhgﬁtﬂﬂ-upnﬂ- is
quite appropriate. To bring you up to date, | would like to
share with you the following facts and impressions.

On April 15, at o special meeting of the Council on Indian
Affairs in Chicago, a copy of your letter was circulated and
discussed. While members of the Council and the Indian
Rights Association share a common concern in regard fo the
land claim problems, we also have felt a gross lack of *feed
back’’ from anyone in Alaska, either from the AFN, ANB,
Willion Hensley or others, some of whom had assured me of
forwarding information and materials concerning their plans
of octions, the precise goals to be achieved, and their pro-
gress in achieving their goals.,

Through your letters and through @ reading of Tundra Times
(usually 1-2 weeks late) | have managed to keep up with
some issves. But as your excellent letter and an ediforial in
Tundra Times pointed out, informafion feed-back is very
poor and communications moy well spell success or hilure.

We are gware of the great amount of work being done by
Willion Hensley ond others to hommer out a suvitable state
bill, HB 672 Your letter suggests that it has been passed,
and we are now wanting answers to these gquestions from the
Alaska Native leadership, occordingly. Do Alaska Notive
orgonizations:

1) occept the present state bill?

2) continue fo support S 2906, and request its passoge?

3) now wish to urge House hearings on the Alaska land

claoims issve?

4) now wish to request and embark upon @ national pub-

licity campaign toward achieving passage of S 29067

We feel that it is important to know how successful local
support has been to date, and whether o legal coalition has
been formed. Are the several Aloska Notive interests pre-
pwingnrndy to do this in order to secure competent legal
representation in Washington?

The feeling of the Council on Indian Affairs seemed fo be
that it should not act without specific request from Alasko
Native leadership. Neither should it aftempt © wage o battie
alone and for Indians but only on the basis of a willing
parmership. We trust thot this moy yet come because there is
considerable good will, concem, and effort ready to be ex
erted when we feel that Alaska Native leadership is ready for
us fo go chead.

| have been trying to reach William Hensley bfpllonl for o
number of days without success. In my most recent attempt, |
was informed thot telephone communication with Kotzebue
was cut off. | will keep trying, since the Council would hope
either for his presence in Washington on May 13 or W, or @
clear, up to date report with recommendations for action. If
another Native leader would be in the Washington area ot that
time, that would be fine.

Also, | have talked with the National Congress of Americon
Indions in Washington, D. C., and they feel also thot the
greatest problem in knowing what to do is the failure of

Alaska Native leadership to be more specific and o comm-
unicate.

Perhaps we are 100 onxious. Perhaps the time has not yet
arrived for us %o act. Or, perhaps the time is fost approaching
and we shall soon heor. Itiiwhp-hﬂlwn
these questions no later than May 10, D68, for presentation
to the Council on Indian mﬂuhﬂ-‘l

Thank you for your letter of April B. It wos here when |
returned from Washingten, D. C. on April 30, | shell lock
forward to further contact with you.




